
Appendix 5 – Best Value Statutory Guidance – published 2nd September 2011 
 

1. Best Value authorities are under a general Duty of Best Value to “make arrangements 
to secure continuous improvement in the way in which its functions are exercised, 
having regard to a combination of economy, efficiency and effectiveness.” 

 
2. Under the Duty of Best Value, therefore, authorities should consider overall value, 

including economic, environmental and social value, when reviewing service provision. 
As a concept, social value is about seeking to maximise the additional benefit that can 
be created by procuring or commissioning goods and services, above and beyond the 
benefit of merely the goods and services themselves.  

 
3. To achieve the right balance – and before deciding how to fulfil their Best Value Duty – 

authorities are under a Duty to Consult4 representatives of a wide range of local 
persons; this is not optional. Authorities must consult representatives of council tax 
payers, those who use or are likely to use services provided by the authority, and 
those appearing to the authority to have an interest in any area within which the 
authority carries out functions. Authorities should include local voluntary and 
community organisations and small businesses in such consultation. This should 
apply at all stages of the commissioning cycle, including when considering the 
decommissioning of services. In the interests of economy and efficiency, it is not 
necessary for authorities to undertake lifestyle or diversity questionnaires of suppliers 
or residents.  

 
4. Authorities should be responsive to the benefits and needs of voluntary and 

community sector organisations of all sizes (honouring the commitments set out in 
Local Compacts) and small businesses.  

 
5. Authorities should seek to avoid passing on disproportionate reductions - by not 

passing on larger reductions to the voluntary and community sector and small 
businesses as a whole, than they take on themselves - and in particular:  

 

• An authority intending to reduce or end funding (where ‘funding’ means both grant 
funding and any fixed term contract) or other support to a voluntary and community 
organisation or small business should give at least three months' notice of the actual 
reduction to both the organisation involved and the public/service users.  

• An authority should actively engage the organisation and service users as early as 
possible before making a decision on: the future of the service; any knock-on effect on 
assets used to provide this service; and the wider impact on the local community.  

• Authorities should make provision for the organisation, service users, and wider 
community to put forward options on how to reshape the service or project. Local 
authorities should assist this by making available all appropriate information, in line 
with the government's transparency agenda.  

 
Links to the guidance -  
http://www.communities.gov.uk/publications/localgovernment/bestvaluestatguidance 
 

 


